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DOE Misleads Inspector General About Yucca MountainrShutdown Problems

The Department of Energy’s Inspector General (18 issued a report highlighting Department of Eyisr(POE)
failure to conduct an orderly project shutdownhad Yucca Mountain Project. This is precisely theoswn
expressed by the Nuclear Waste Strategy CoaliNWiSC) in our March 4, 2010 letter sent to the 1Gwirrg about
the loss of valuable information that would occsiaaresult of the hasty and unwarranted shutdolinre IG’s report
reveals that DOE misled the IG about the plannedidstwn. First by informing the IG that the DOE waghe
process of preparing a master plan for shutdowigiwiesulted in the IG’s deferral of their auditsbfutdown
activities, and second when the DOE informed théhi& they had stopped work on the shutdown pheaer ¢hough
the shutdown was proceeding at an accelerated padke IG’s recently issued repofti¢ed for Enhanced
Surveillance During the Yucca Mountain Project Shut Down,” the IG concluded that the efforts taken “... dit,rin
our judgment, substitute for a master plan...” arad th. the Department needs to take special stepadare that
the extraordinary documentary record of the Prdjectafeguarded for future use.”

The DOE’s actions to shut down Yucca Mountain asagpointing, but unfortunately not surprising.eTh
termination of Yucca Mountain has been politicaltiven from the beginning, and we now discover that
political goal (shutdown by September 30, 2010)tlelDOE to deceive its own IG and take shortduds will
undoubtedly lead to the loss of critical informati@and further waste of ratepayer and taxpayer moiég DOE
has spent over $10 billion dollars of electric patger's money over the past 30 years amassing @eise amount
of data on Yucca Mountain and it is unconscion#ide efforts are not being taken to preserve it.

The Nuclear Regulatory Commission Atomic Safety baieegnsing Board recently ruled that DOE’s unilateaction
to shut down the Yucca Mountain Project violatetefal law and multiple parties are in the procdssimg the
DOE over the shutdown. Given the current statffairs, rather than accelerating the shutdown wicé
Mountain, the government should be acting carefatigl deliberately to ensure that the ratepayetamhyer
investment in Yucca Mountain is preserved whileséhienportant legal matters are resolved.

Almost as disappointing as the shutdown of YuccaiMain is the fact that the IG’s office has chosehto pursue
their audit due to the aggressive timeline the D@k set for also shutting down the Office of CanliRadioactive
Waste Management within the DOE. The NWSC beli¢hasit is the 1G’s responsibility to pursue aleaues to
ensure that the $10 billion of scientific researgineering work and technical data already sisdoging
safeguarded and managed in an efficient manner.

The NWSC is an ad hoc group of state utility retprks, state attorneys general, electric utilitied associate
members representing 49 member/affiliate orgarmmnatin 32 states, committed to reforming and adetyia
funding the U.S. civilian high-level nuclear wast@nsportation, storage, and disposal program.
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